



Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
November 21, 2008
12:00 p.m. in G-107 
Attending:  Marty Ambrose, Dr. Steve Atkins, Ellie Bunting, Sabine Eggleston, Cindy Ewald, Dr. Theo Koupelis, Dr. Henry Linck, Jan Ohlemacher,  Kevin Shriner, Dr. Gail Tracey, and Dr. Joan VanGlabek.
*Several people were absent because of other meetings and/or conferences.
1. Indoctrination Process for New Members


The committee agreed in concept to the importance of some kind of orientation for committee members. They discussed several options and thought attending the summer SACS Institute was the best idea, depending on available funds. Until further clarification of the committee, members thought a motion was not in order at this time.

2.  SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

I-Skills Literacy Assessment:  Mary Faulkner could not attend, but we believe approximately 200 slots already purchased for this assessment. Depending on a clarification of which instruments will fit into the new institutional assessment process, the sub-committee will work with Kevin Shriner to schedule the assessment.
ACTION ITEM:  Determine if I-skills will be administered in the spring.
Edison Experience/First Year Experience:  Jan Ohlemacher reported for Gail Tracey that Pat Newell will be heading up this initiative. Members from SLOC who are interested in this initiative should contact Pat about being involved in the planning.
General Education: 
1.  Curriculum Review Project – Jan Ohlemacher shared that six syllabi have been completed and forwarded to the Curriculum Committee. She clarified a question from Kathy Clark regarding the process. The Curriculum Committee will meet later today and determine how they want these presented. It has been recommended that the committee accept them as “for information only,” since they have already been approved as courses, and then comment back to Mary Conwell with minor corrections within a week. 
ACTION ITEM:  Jan Ohlemacher will notify Kathy Clark and Sabine Eggleston regarding the decision so they will know if they can use the new ones for the spring semester.
2.  Review of General Education rubrics – Committee members discussed the need to review the rubrics because of combining six competencies into five. They agreed it was premature to set up teams until after decisions have been made regarding a new assessment plan for General Education.

3.  New Ideas for Assessment of the General Education program – Dr. Steve Atkins, Marty Ambrose, and Kevin Shriner made a presentation to the committee regarding a new model for General Education assessment. To date, the General Education assessment projects have been pilot projects, providing some helpful information but not covering General Education competencies across the curriculum. The Cyber model would allow for this to happen by linking to student assignments already being used in the classroom. Teams would then be organized and be trained to look at these assignments twice a year using a common rubric. The goal would be to establish two teams this spring.

Copies will be made available to those who could not attend today’s meeting. The committee agreed to have Marty Ambrose create a proposal which will be presented to them at a meeting during the January duty days. Committee members will be notified of the meeting day/time before the semester ends. 

ACTION ITEM:  A proposal, with guidelines and a timeline, will be presented in January to the committee for a formal vote.

The meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.

